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Visit our website: waterloovillebowling.club email:  wtlvbc @outlook.com      

Facebook: WBC Bowls         Rink Diary: waterlooville.rinkdiary.co.uk 

Club mobile: 07823 887623   WhatsApp group:  WBCLUB 

 Newsletter  March  2022  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 10am 
Arctic Foxes (roll up, open to all members) 
Monday Afternoons 2pm till 4pm 
Ladies afternoon (2 rinks booked) 
Friday 10am and 1pm   
Winter Friday triples  
Monday Afternoon 2pm 
Bridge 
Wednesday Afternoons 1.30pm 
Learn Bridge  
Monday 9.30am starting 28 March 
6 week yoga course underway 
Thursday 3 March 
Games afternoon 2pm  
Saturday 5 March 10.30am 
Coffee morning and meat raffle (11am)  and 
second hand bowls equipment sale 
Saturday 5 March 11am 
Carpet League Home. Come and support! 
Monday 7 March 2pm 
Marking workshop  Open to EVERYONE  
Wednesday 9 March  
Club AGM  Lovedean Village Hall 7pm 
 Saturday 12 March 10am till midday 
 Saturday 19 March 10am till midday 
 Note dates 
 Pay subscriptions and collect Membership   
cards 
 Thursday 17 March 2pm 
 Bingo 
 Ladies Meeting 
 Thursday 24 March Midday 
 Note date 
 

   

 

Want to join the club 
Whatsapp group?  Just 

text your name and 
number to the club phone 

 
 
 

Waterlooville Bowling Club 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
9 March 2022 - 7pm 

Lovedean Village hall 

OPEN TO ALL MEMBERS 

Your Club!!!, so come along and check what is happening 
for the coming year and vote for your officers. 

If you have any proposals then ensure they are in writing to 
the Club Secretary 7 days before the meeting. 

Come and meet fellow members.  Members should car 
share if possible as there is limited off street parking. The 
small hall will be in use, so park as far to the right of the 
building as possible. 

 

Subscription Forms and AGM Agenda 

These papers have been emailed to all members.  Those 
not on email will have them posted/delivered or handed 
out.  If you have not received them then please let Derek, 
the Club Secretary know. 

If there are any other papers you would like to see  e.g 
constitution etc they can be found either on the notice 
board or in one of the files beside the signing in book.  Still 
can't find them?, then have a word with Derek. 

Subscriptions: Preferred Payment is by Bank transfer.  All 
details for payment on form.                                 
Membership cards given out on 12/3/22 and 19/3/22 

Volunteers are still needed for the following roles: 
 Team Captains (on notice board)                           

(No team captains, no teams!) 
 Reflex Captain 
 Auditors (2) for December 2022 
 Ladies Secretary 
 Club Safeguarding officer 
 Junior Team leaders. 

Old age comes at a bad time.  
When you finally know everything  
You start to forget everything you know!! 
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New Lockers 
have   

arrived!! 

Carpet League Home    
Saturday 5 March  

11am  
Come and support 

MARKING WORKSHOP 
Monday 7 March 2pm 

OPEN TO ALL 
Find out the correct way to measure 
bowls in a game. 
Find out more about the rules 
Hazel Marks a respected official will be 
running the workshop 
 

LADIES MEETING for ALL ladies 
Thursday 24 march  Midday 
American lunch.  Bring along something. 
 

More information will be on the ladies notice board 
Find out how a summer season works. 
Find out how ladies are represented  at the club and at P&D 
(Portsmouth and District) Ladies Bowling 

A  Wrinkly Remembers! 

I joined Waterlooville Bowling Club (WBC) in 1985 with my friend Dougie Gunning who has gone to the 
green above. Doug was recovering from a stroke and wanted some exercise so we applied for and were 
accepted as members of WBC after having an interview!! 

In those days there were two clubs houses.  One for the men and one for the ladies. 

The green was grass and we had to play north-south one week and East west the next week.  Before each 
match started we had to mark each rink stretching a length of string across the green to make six rinks. 

Those were the days! 

Dennis Jenkins 
Dennis finds himself unable to bowl any more but having belonged to the club for 37 years the committee 
voted to make him a life member.  Congratulations Dennis!  We hope we will be getting more snippets of 
what bowling life was like in those days in future newsletters.  Anyone else have any memories?  Then 
please share them 

  
Question for February: Are all rinks the same 
width?   N - They can vary between4.3 and 5.8 
metres(14/19ft) for outdoor greens. 
Question for March: What happens if a bowl, or 
Jack, rebounds from the bank onto the rink?  
Answer next month 

 So You know your 
bowls!? 

 

This newsletter will be last I will be writing/editing.  The first one was in August 2019 to improve 
communication within the club.  We have had jokes, information, competitions, kept members up 
to date on the build, had the weekly 'Covid Times' and more.  I have had fun pulling it together and I 
hope you have had fun reading it.  However it is time for new blood, and new impetus.  So who 
would like to take it on?  If you like playing on a PC then you will enjoy doing this.    I am happy to 
help on the first one you do. 

Jackie 

PLATINUM JUBILEE CELEBRATION 
Friday 3 June 

Let us celebrate as a club.  Suggestions are fun 
bowls, BBQ, invite family. ??   
Thank you to the few who have offered to help, and 
plan.  More needed though. 
It will be a red white and blue theme. 
Perhaps everyone has to wear the colours? 
There will be fun bowls 
A rink for the kids to have a go, yes bring 
children/grandchildren or even great grand 
children?! 
Bunting already sourced or being made. 
BBQ and an offer of homemade fudge  (Worth 
coming just for that!) 
We need to start planning.  Want to be involved?  
Then let Len know. 
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Stewards List Men Thank you to Phil Sanders  
 
The full list of  
stewards can be found  
on notice board  in 
men's locker room 
 
List of stewards and daily  
duties  for men on notice  
board in the men's locker 
 room.   
Remember to sign off  
your day when done. 
If you cannot do your  
day swap with someone. 
  
Where is Cleaning stuff??? 
Bottom kitchen cupboards. 
Hand towels in Disabled  
toilet. Tea towels and cloth  
towels in cupboard under  
hatch. 
Still unsure, ASK! 
LADIES STEWARD LIST 2022 
Clean as much as needed in your allocated week 
Thank you 
Duties: clean ladies toilets; clean locker  room 
help with cleaning of kitchen Especially towels! 

FOR SALE 

 

New Henselite mens grey lawn bowls .  Size 9.  
Nice wide fitting.  Unwanted gift over £60 new .  
Will sell for £35.  Contact Craig Becque (he is on 
what app! 
Other shoes are for sale on notice board in club. 
There will be second hand clothing and equipment 
for sale at next coffee morning 

 

For £1 a week you have the opportunity to win up 
to £25,000.  Lots of smaller prizes.    50p of your £1 
comes back to the club. 
You can join by going online 
www.havantlottery.co.uk and make sure you 
choose Waterlooville Bowling Club as your good 
cause.                                                      
www.havantlottery.co.uk        or      
Phone 023 9319 0011 
Many members have already won £25 or free 
tickets.  Have a go and 

SUPPORT YOUR CLUB 

 

 

YOGA 

Jo is once again running a 6 week yoga course 
starting on Monday 28 February .  She has a couple 
of spaces so contact her if you would like to join 
contact Jo    jotheyogateacher@gmail.com 

Not sure if Yoga is for you?  Then Jo will again be 
running a Sunday morning drop in for you to have 
a try.  Watch for further details. 

THANK YOU 

Len would like to say  a big thank you to all those 
who have cleared the hedge.  Especially Alan 
Price who has made numerous trips to Chichester 
a to take the concrete away. 

 

 

Harvey Angela 6 Mar 

Marden Angela 13 Mar 

Richards Jean 20 Mar 

Inglis Rebecca 27 Mar 

Scott-Cowell Helen 3 Apr 

Warren Irene 10 Apr 

Wynne Sue 17 Apr 

 

   


